

BULLETIN

ROTARY CLUB OF WELLINGTON NORTH DISTRICT 9940



Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

Next year Will be Better

Weekly Meeting Thursday Wellington Bridge Club 17 Tinakori Road Noon for 12:25 PM

25 January 2018
Barbecue at the Khandallah
Bowling Club
Meat provided. Bring your own
salads, wine whatever.

1 February 2018 Science Forum participants

Reflection Introduce Speaker Vote of Thanks Parting Thought Attendance Fellowship Tables AV

Laury Sinclair

Maurice Manttan David King Maurice Manttan Graeme Waters Ross George

14 December 2017 THURSDAY

President Ross Foubister welcomed Hilary Young, Vivienne Spannjaard, Mary Ellingham, Wendy Shanahan, Lane Mohi, Rosemary Foubister, Terry Pinfold, Jenny Middlemass, Pauline Scott, Audrey Waters



and Michael Gorman's daughter Belinda and Janet Poole.

Two raffles were held and Dianne Small drew the winning tickets.

Adjusting well to the traditions of the club the first was for a ticket she held and David Pickering won the other prize.

TODAY'S SPEAKER

John Mohi introduced our own David Bennett just returned from Uganda where he has been working to cope with the influx of refugees from the north. As the Salvation Army's disaster relief person David has worked overseas in a number of countries in recent years including Samoa, Nepal and now Uganda as well as working in Christchurch and Kaikoura.

David told us that Uganda is slightly smaller in area that NZ and has a population of forty-two million. It has one million three hundred thousand refugees. David showed us photos of camps not far from the northern border. And also photos of local villages. The standard of living in Uganda is not high. The photos showed that the shelter and services being provided for refugees were of a similar standard to that which the local population lived in.

David was concerned with the provision of latrines and water bores for clean water. Both are essential if safe hygiene standards are to be met. A donation of \$500,000 can provide 18 boreholes and latrines for 50 families.

Adrian Ellingham moved a vote of thanks.

The meeting closed with a blessing from Lionel Nunns.

After the meeting members were invited to Katherince Mansfield House to see its new exhibition

Reflections is an exhibition of works from the BNZ Art Collection, depicting women and created by New Zealand women artists.

Wed 15 Nov 2017 (10:00 AM) - Sun 25 Mar 2018 (4:00 PM).

Reflections is an attempt to draw out the many layers and issues of representation that surround women within the arts, both as creators and subjects. By bringing together artworks depicting women and created by women artists, and displaying them in a house



FIGURES IN A LANDSCAPE
-PATRICIA FRANCE

dedicated to one of New Zealand's foremost female authors, we hope to create a space which reflects women's perspectives and expands the conversation.

Featured artists include Fiona Pardington, Robin White, Ans Westra, Hariata Ropata-Tangahoe, Margaret Dawson, Evelyn Page, Megan Jenkinson, Jenny Dolezel, Patricia France and A Lois White.

Entry to the exhibition is included in the museum entry fee.

First meeting for 2018 Thursday 25 June 5 P.M. Khandallah Bowling Club

Barbecue

Meat provided. Bring your own partner, salads, wine, whatever.

CLUB CONTACTS

President Ross Foubister

Secretary Stephen Spence

PO Box 22368, Khandallah, Wellington 6441.

Websites

Phone 970 7158

www.wellingtonnorth.org.nz

http://www.healthyheroes.org.nz/

Facebook https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rotary-Club-of-Wellington-North/1540471169573549

Flickr https://www.flickr.com/photos/130718676@N02/

Editor David Pickering

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL

rotary.org

www.rotarysouthpacific.org

DISTRICT 9940

http://rotary9940.org/

http://rotaryforum.org.nz/